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Unity Service, Music Sunday — 9:00 AM 

Coffee Café – 10:00 AM 
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Office: 761-0942 � Pastor: 364-5619 � www.wsbc.org ▪ May 21, 2017 
 

 

“. . . let your good deeds shine out   

for all to see, so that everyone will  

praise your heavenly Father.” 

 
          ―Matthew 5:16, NLT 

Loving God  

Inviting Friends  

Growing Together  

Helping Others  

Teaching Truth  

       



 
 

Give thanks to the Lord! (Psalm 105:1a)  Sunday, May 21, 2017 
  

WEST SHORE BAPTIST CHURCH 

9:00 a.m. Unity Worship - Music Sunday 
 

Gathering for Worship  
 
 

Welcome   

Prelude                                                                                       –Gary Stefanic 
Introit                                A Festive Intrada                  –Beacon Bell Ringers 

 

Celebrating God’s Blessings on Music Sunday 
 

  *Hymn  Come, Christians, Join to Sing (vs. 1) –225 
   Scripture                     Psalm 150 –Pastor Kabakjian 
  *Hymn Shine, Jesus, Shine (vs. 1) –431 

  Anthem Let It Shine! Senior & Children’s Choirs 
 Children’s Message  –Maryke Clark 

   Service of Family and Infant Dedication:  Carson Michael Stine    
  Parents:  Michael and Brittany Stine  Sister:  Elana Stine 

     Congregational Covenant 
       Pastor:  Do you, the body of Christ, promise to receive this child in 

love, pray for him, help instruct him in the faith, and encourage and 
sustain him in the fellowship of believers?  

       Congregation: By God’s grace, we do. 
 

Prayer 
Giving His Tithes and Our Offerings                                          

                  

      The Father’s Love           –Senior Choir with guest Cellist, Jakob Nichels 
Anthem  Revelation Song Senior Choir with Jakob Nichels 
Hymn Sing (One verse of each) 
In the Garden                                                                                                –635 
Standing on the Promises                                                                             –410 
Wonderful Grace of Jesus                                                                            –338 

LifeHouse Singers                         On Time God 
Anthem                                        For Your Beauty                    –Senior Choir 
*Hymn                                  How Great Thou Art (vs. 1)                        –147 
 

Departing to Serve 
 

*Benediction    
 

 
 

*Congregation Please Stand 
 

Welcome to a special Unity Worship at West Shore Baptist Church!                               
  Today is Music Sunday and we wish to thank Music Director Carol Saltzer, 

Organist Gary Stefanic, the Senior Choir, the Children’s Choir, the Beacon Bell 

Ringers, the LifeHouse Singers, Jakob Nichels, and all who offer a joyful praise in 

sincere worship of Jesus Christ. 

     Please complete your light blue Registration and Response form as a way to 

communicate information and in response to God’s leading.  Place your form in the 

dark blue registry folder as it is passed in your pew during the “Moments for 

Reflection and Response.” To our guests and members:  The May Update Newsletter 

is at the Welcome Center.  To our guests:  Please stop at the Welcome Center for a 

WSBC mug and brochure! 



 

―Today at West Shore Baptist Church― 

 

   Flowers for today’s worship service have been placed in 
honor of Frank Strock’s birthday, tomorrow, May 22.  Happy 
Birthday! 
 

   The blue flower arrangement has been placed by Carol Saltzer 
in honor of her grandchildren, children, and choirs. 

  
Sunday, May 21   `âá|v fâÇwtç 
    

9:00 AM - Unity Service, Music Celebration Sunday—Sanctuary 

10:00 AM - Coffee Café—Fellowship Hall 

10:30 AM - All Sunday School Classes Meet 

11:45 AM - LifeHouse Band Rehearsal 

11:45 AM - Prayer Fellowship LIGHT Team—Room G-2 

 
― This Week at West Shore Baptist Church―   

   
Monday, May 22 

6:00 PM - Ressler Small Group—Room G-1 
 

Wednesday, May 24 

5:45 PM - Men’s Bible Fellowship—Conference Room/Library 
7:00 PM - Sonshine Singers—Sanctuary 

 
―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 

 

2017 One Great Hour of Sharing Offering— 

 The 2017 One Great Hour of Sharing offering is 
underway.  This year’s theme is “You Are Here” based on 
Matthew 25:35: “I was a stranger and you welcomed me...” 
This shared offering allows the church to show up and be there when people 
are in need — in times of crisis and in times of calm.  The Mission Board 
has set a goal of $6,000, for the OGHS offering, which will be collected 
through Sunday, June 11, 2017.  Total received to date is, $2,085.  
Envelopes are available in the pews or in your individual envelope box.  
Thank you for your support! 
 

Annual “Baby Bottle Blast” Continues— 

 Our Baby Bottle Blast campaign to support the work and 
vision of the Capital Area Pregnancy Centers continues through 
Father’s Day, June 18.  Please fill the bottles with your donation 
and return them no later than June 18.  Also remember to pray for 

moms, dads, and their unborn children during this time. 
 
 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 

Graduate Recognition Sunday― 
 Class of 2017 graduates will be recognized in both services on   
Sunday, June 4, by the Board of Christian Education. Graduates, 
please send the following information to Bonnie Prior in the church 
office no later than Sunday, May 28:  Full name, digital photo of yourself (if 
so desired), school you are graduating from, and future plans.  Please 
indicate which service you plan to attend on June 4. Thank you! 
 

Camp Hill Memorial Day Parade Outreach  

      Join the Mission Board at WSBC for the Camp Hill 
Memorial Day Parade on May 29.  The parade starts at 
9:30 a.m., so we will begin setup in the front lawn at 

8:30 a.m.  If you can bring a dozen cookies, please do so.  We will have a 
table with refreshments and lemonade to hand out, and will open the 
church rest rooms for public use.  We will also have a float in the parade.  
If you’d like to help decorate the float, call Carol Saltzer at (717) 383-
9740.  Come and enjoy the parade with us and meet & greet our Camp 
Hill neighbors.   

 
 

Celebration of Ministry— 
 Join us on Sunday, June 25, as we celebrate the ministry 
and service of Pastor Gary and Esther Bruland!  We want to 
show our deep appreciation for the many Godly ways they’ve 
both served our church over the past twelve years.  The 
Diaconate Board has approved the following schedule: 

 9:00 – 9:50 a.m. – All Sunday School classes meet 

10:00 – 10:20 a.m. – Memories and MusicDavidson Chapel 

10:30 – 11:30 a.m. – Unity Worship ServiceSanctuary 

11:45 a.m. – Celebration LuncheonFellowship Hall 
  
There will be a special table set up in the Fellowship Hall for you to 

place your cards and messages of appreciation to the Brulands. 
 

Please sign up on your registration sheet to RSVP for this special 
“Celebration of Ministry” Sunday by Sunday June 11, 2017. 

 

“And now, friends, we ask you to honor those leaders who work so hard for you, 

who have been given the responsibility of urging and guiding you along in your 

obedience. Overwhelm them with appreciation and love!”  1 Thessalonians 5:12-13 
 

 
 

Lost and Found— 
 Don’t forget to check the Lost & Found every now and then to collect 

any items you might be missing.  The Lost and Found box is in the foyer 
above the coat rack.  Thank you! 
 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 

WSBC/Baldwin Student Scholarship Fund— 

 The WSBC/Baldwin Student Scholarship Fund seeks to grant 
modest financial assistance to student members of the 
congregation or regularly-attending students engaging in undergraduate, 
graduate, or specialized training in higher education.  Applications are 
available in the church office. These applications are due to the church no 
later than Sunday, June 11, 2017.   
 

WSBC and ABCOPAD-Sponsored Mission Opportunities— 

 WSBC’s Mission Trip LIGHT Team is offering assistance 
to those wishing to participate in ABCOPAD-sponsored mission 
trips this summer.  They will cover half of the expenses for participants.  
There are four opportunities being offered:   

1) ‘Rebuilding, Restoring, Renewing in Rainelle, WV'.  Volunteer 
work weeks planned for June 10-17 and June 17-24.   

2) ‘Rebuilding, Restoring, Renewing …Murrow Indian Children’s 

Home & Bacone College, Muskogee, OK'.  Volunteer work week 
planned for July 16-22.   

3) ‘Coming Together for New Jersey… Rebuild, Renew and Restore’. 
 Volunteer work week planned for July 8-15.   

4) ‘Home Mission: ’Til the Work is Done Work Week, New Orleans, 

LA'.  Volunteer work week planned for July 29-August 5. 
 

 Look for more information on the Mission Board bulletin board in 
the foyer or check the ABCOPAD.org website.  If you are interested, 
please pick up a WSBC Mission Trip Participant Application from the 
church office, complete it, and return the completed application to the 
folder in the church office no later than Tuesday, June 13. 
 

American Baptist Men’s Retreat 2017—  
The 2017 A.B. Men’s Retreat will be held at Shippensburg University, 

Friday, July 28, through Sunday, July 30.  The theme of this year’s retreat is 
“Nothing Is Impossible With God.”  The keynote speaker will be the Rev. 
Steve Etner, national speaker, former pastor, and founder of The 
Purity Coach Ministry. Fill out a registration form, available at the 
Welcome Center, and send it in today! 
 

American Baptist Women’s Retreat 2017—   

     The 2017 A.B. Women’s retreat will be held at Shippensburg 
University, Friday, July 14, through Sunday, July 16.  The theme of this 
year’s retreat is “Thriving Through Restoration.”  The keynote speaker will 
be Micca Campbell, author of “An Untroubled Heart:  Finding Faith That Is 

Stronger Than All My Fears.”  Early registration, with a $10 
savings, ends on May 31.  For questions or registration materials, 
please contact Gayle Campbell at gpcamp@verizon.net or phone 
(717) 774-4186. Thank you! 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 

Men’s Bible Fellowship Group—   

 The Men’s Bible Fellowship Group will hold its last regular meeting 
on Wednesday, May 24, at 5:45 p.m. in the Library/Conference Room. They 
will resume these meetings after the summer break. There will be 
opportunities over the summer to serve at Bethesda Mission’s soup kitchen 
on the following dates:  June 28, July 26, August 23, and September 27. 
Please contact Steve Campbell at (717) 774-4186 if you plan to serve at the 
soup kitchen on any of these dates.  Roland Carpenter will be leading 
several services at Bethesda Mission over the next months – call him at 
(717) 813-6839 if you’d like to help.  

 

—Small Group Ministry— 
 
 

 

MEETING DAY 

 

TOPIC 

 

CONTACT PERSON 

Mondays (6:00 pm) Beyond Belief Janet Ressler, 525-9856 

2nd&4th Tues.(7:00 pm) Resilient, by S. Voysey Patty McCown, 732-2003 

2nd&4th Wed.(5:45 pm) Men’s Bible Fellowship Roland Carpenter, 813-6839 

Sundays (11:45 am)  Prayer LIGHT Team Rev. Betty Norford, 737-5815 
 

—Volunteers in Ministry— 
 

Nursery 9:00 AM 10:30 AM              

May 21 

 
May 28 
 

 

Cheryl Montgomery 

Becky Gentzler 
Rose  

9:00 AM         
Kim Mankey 

Patty McCown 

 

Gayle Campbell 

Judy Brouse 
 

10:30 AM            
Stephanie Brengel 

Kyle Brengel 

          

 

Children’s & 

Youth Sun. Sch. 

9:00 AM 
Elementary Class 

 

Joy Class  

 

May   
 
 

Dawne Strock 
 

Mid High & Sr. High 

Greg Kabakjian 

Julianna Kabakjian 
 

10:30 AM              
Lower Elementary 

Becky Gentzler 

 

Scripture Readers 
May 21     9:00 AM Music Sunday 

May 28     9:00 AM Dick Webb 

 

Greeters 
The Month of 

May  

  8:30 AM 

    10:15 AM 

Judd Brouse  

??? 

 

Coffee Café Hostess 
 

May 21 10:00 AM Pat Zulaica 

May 28 10:00 AM Cheryl Vulich 



 
 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 

 

Thank You Notes  † 
  

     I want to thank my church family and friends for all the cards and prayers 

following my dear mother’s passing.  Thank you, Pastor Gary, for such loving 

support during this time.               In love and appreciation, Monsy Lopez and Family 
 

  Many thanks to all who said prayers for me and sent cards during my recent 

hip replacement surgery.  God is faithful, and Monica and I truly appreciate our 

many friends at WSBC.                        In Christian love, Roland and Monica Carpenter 
 
 

 
 
 

Prayer Chain Ministry—        
     To activate the prayer chain, call Jessie Sites (737-8505) or Pastor 
Bruland (364-5619).  To be added to the phone or e-mail prayer 

chains, call Jessie Sites or Bonnie Prior in the church office. 
 

―Prayer Concerns― 
 

Tanya Badalucci 

Candy Barth 

Beth Bates 

Connie Behney 

Reuben Behney 

Peggy Bennett 

Carl Blust 

Andrew Burkley 

Pam Campbell 

Rick Capen 

Roland Carpenter 

Naw S. Chit 

Kendra Conception 

Richard Concini 

Dana Danner 

Deimler Family 

Pat Dieffenbach 

Mary Ensminger 

Nicole Ensminger 

Fleming Family 

Foster Family 

Gifford Family 

Michael Goldman 

Helen Harmon 

Steven Harvey 

Mary Hill 

Odette Hoffman 

Vaughn Hostettler 

Jan Howell 

Dick Johnson 

Meghan Johnson 

Mike LaCoste 

Jackie Lafferty 

John Layne 

Dottie Lebo 

Lopez & Soto Family 

Ann Loucks 

Sandy Martinet 

Charles Maurer 

Judy Maurer 

Julio Moralis 

Ed Neiman 

Steve Norford 

Rev. Betty Norford 

Don Norris 

Louise Norris 

Alice Orozco 

Perkowski Family 

Agnes Peterson 

Peterson Family 

Lincoln Reid 

Reid Family 

Gwen Rhone 

Valerie Rhone 

Rev. Robert Ryder 

Deb Shaw 

Scheetz Family 

Irene Sleboda 

Linda Sleboda 

Ron Sleboda 

Kathy Snyder 

Mary Snyder 

Shirley Spagnola 

Bryan Spangler 

Ralph Stimeling 

Teresa Smith 

Wendy Smith 

Amy Ton 

Preston Willey 

Logan Whitcomb 

William Whitman 

Zoll Family 
 
 

Our Christian Love and Prayers are with Agnes Peterson and 

family on the home-going of Rev. Dave Peterson, on Monday, 

May 15, in Harrisburg.  May the Lord give you peace. 
 

 

 



 

 

 

Special thanks to all who shared their gifts of music with us today: 
 
 

Director 

Carol Saltzer 
 

Organist 

Gary Stefanic 
 

Senior Choir: 

Sopranos:  Dawne Strock, Sue Sweigard, Brenda Webb   

Altos:  Anne Bihl, Judy Brouse, Dottie Lebo,  
Kath Nichols, Carolyn Wolf   

Tenors:  Gary Dambach, Bruce Montgomery, H. Art Nixon  

Basses:  Charlie Alford, James Mitchell, Ken Saltzer, Dick Webb 
 

LifeHouse Singers 

Anne Bihl, James Mitchell, Kath Nichols, Sue Sweigard  
 

Children’s Choir 

Nathan Born, Olivia Hoke, Jena Myers,  

Logan Waring, Madeline Waring, Micah Waring   
 

Beacon Bell Ringers 

Judy Brouse, Gayle Campbell, Gary Dambach, Carol Keeney,  

Deena Kennedy, Tom Kennerly, Kath Nichols,  

Dawn Strock, Sue Sweigard, Carolyn Wolf 
 

Guest Cellist: 

Jakob Nichels 
 

Sound Technician: 

Steve Sleboda 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 


